






































                       

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 27, 2018 

 

Re:      Fiscal Year 2019 Funding for the New York City Commission on Human Rights 

 

Dear Chairman Eugene: 

 

We are writing you today as the New York City Human Rights Law Working Group, a coalition of 

advocacy organizations that represent individuals who are facing discrimination and harassment, both in 

court and at the New York City Commission on Human Rights (“the Commission”). Our clients are 

members of a broad range of protected classes, and face discrimination and harassment on the basis of 

their age, arrest and conviction records, caregiver status, credit history, disability, gender, gender 

identity, marital or partnership status, national origin, pregnancy, race, religion, salary history, sexual 

orientation, status as a victim of violence, unemployment status, and status as a veteran or active 

military service member.  

 

We write to ask that the City Council grant the Commission’s Fiscal Year 2019 funding request in full. 

From its robust community engagement and education efforts to its aggressive enforcement of the New 

York City Human Rights Law, the Commission is an invaluable resource to our clients and to the 

thousands of other New Yorkers who benefit from its services each year. As you know, the New York 

City Human Rights Law is one of the strongest civil rights statutes in the country – but the letter of the 

law is meaningless if it is not vigorously enforced. 

 

Thanks to generous funding from the City Council last year, the Commission was able to add 26 new 

positions to the staff of its Law Enforcement Bureau. The onboarding of this legal staff has greatly 

increased the Commission’s capacity to evaluate and adjudicate complaints. However, given the large 

number of complaints that are filed each year, the turnaround time for the adjudication of each 

complaint is still too long. If the Commission’s request for funding for its Community Relations Bureau 

for Fiscal Year 2019 is granted, the Bureau will be able to shore up its pre-complaint intervention work, 

which allows for the resolution of cases before a complaint is ever filed. This will conserve resources 

and reduce the number of cases that reach the complaint stage, thus allowing for a faster turnaround time 

for those that do.  

 

Along with supporting the Commission’s funding requests, we ask that the City Council increase 

funding for the Commission’s Office of Mediation and Conflict Resolution. The role of this office is to 

resolve a case after a complaint has been filed, but before it has been fully investigated. Like pre-

complaint intervention, post-complaint mediation allows for fast-track resolution of cases, allowing for 

quicker turnaround for those cases that do require a full investigation. The Office of Mediation and 

Conflict Resolution is currently staffed by only one attorney and one administrative assistant. This bare-

bones level of staffing makes it virtually impossible for the Office to effectively perform its crucial role. 

More attorneys must be funded in order to ensure that this office is able to carry out its mandate. 
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As we all know, justice delayed is too often justice denied. Even when our clients’ cases are adjudicated 

in their favor, the remedy often arrives far later than when it is most urgently needed. Furthermore, as 

the vast majority of cases at the Commission are filed pro se, pre-complaint resolution and mediation 

allow individuals the opportunity to seek justice on a more even playing field, before having their claims 

adjudicated in a hearing where the respondent is likely to be able to afford and retain sophisticated legal 

representation. In an age when New Yorkers’ rights are under constant attack from the federal 

government, it is more important than ever that our City government remain a leader in civil rights 

enforcement. By fully funding the Commission’s pre-complaint intervention and post-complaint 

mediation work, the City Council can help to ensure that discrimination and harassment complaints are 

addressed with vigor and with haste. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this request. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

New York City Human Rights Law Working Group 

 

The following organizations join this letter: A Better Balance, Community Service Society, Gender 

Equality Law Center, Legal Action Center, Legal Aid Society, Mobilization for Justice, Inc., New York 

Lawyers for the Public Interest 

       

 






